
 

 

 Town of Stanfield 
Minutes of Regular Meeting for August    

on August 4, 2022 
 
Determination of Quorum 
A quorum was determined with the presence of Mayor Kevin Barbee, Commissioners James 
Kluttz, Jerry Williams, Faye Love, Brent Holbrooks, and Greg Bratton.  
   
Call to Order  
Mayor Kevin Barbee called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  
 
Approval of Agenda 
Jerry Williams made a motion to accept the agenda as written.  All in favor.  Motion 
carried.  
 
Approval of Minutes 
Brent Holbrooks made a motion to accept the minutes from June 2 & June 23, 2022, as 
written.  All in favor.  Motion carried.  
 
Approval of Bills 
James Kluttz made a motion to pay the bills.  All in favor.  Motion carried.  
 
Lindsey Merritt- New Stanfield School Principal- introduced herself and would love for the 
community and Stanfield Board of Commissioners to be involved as much as they would like to. 
She is excited about this school year.  
 
Administration/Finance  
Faye Love summarized the Year-to-date Financial Report for 2021-2022, and it shows that the 
town ended the year in a positive in General Fund and Enterprise Fund.  
 
Public Safety  
Police Department is working smoothly. Chief Corie Faggart and his wife had their twin boys on 
Monday, August 1.  
 
Brent Holbrooks brought up the importance of having a Stanfield School Resource Officer. After 
much discussion  
 
Brent Holbrooks made a motion to move forward and agree to support and fund a School 
Resource Officer position at Stanfield Elementary School for the 22-23 school year (a 
one-year obligation). The Town anticipates partial funding reimbursements from the 
Stanly County School Board because of a grant application request. However, the Town 
of Stanfield is prepared to fully fund the School Resource Officer position at Stanfield 
Elementary School regardless of a grant award for the 22-23 school year. All were in 
favor. Motion carried.  
 
Streets 
There have been concerns and questions about the sidewalk going up Hwy 200 to Carmel 
Drive. Some of the current board members were not aware of this. It was discussed and 
explained that there has been public information, it has been discussed in several open 
meetings.    
 
Parks & Recreation 
Still waiting on plans from SD Design Group to finish up a few things. Sam Ken- is working on 
plans for steps and drainage.  



 

 

Water & Sewer   
We are having trouble getting in 1-inch water meters. A new lawnmower is on order.  
 
Planning & Zoning 
Nothing at this time.  
 
Mayor 
Nothing at this time. 
 
Public Comment  
No one spoke  
 
 
James Kluttz made a motion to adjourn at 7:50. All in favor. Motion approved.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


